Prince William County Republican Committee

Current Assessment on PWC GOP Lincoln-Reagan Dinner and Convention

March 12, 2020

9:00 PM

Dear Prince William County Republicans,

I'm sure that you are aware of the changes and reactions to the Corona Virus in the last 24-48 hours. With our annual Lincoln-Reagan Dinner and our Biennial Convention scheduled for Saturday March 21st and Saturday March 28th (respectively) we are watching developments carefully.

At this time, we are moving forward. We have received assurances from the VFW that they are taking extra care to provide a safe and healthy environment for our PWC GOP Lincoln-Reagan Dinner. There is still room if you want to purchase a ticket or buy an ad in our program.

Likewise, the Prince William County School system has been very responsible in their approach to this crisis. As long as the schools are open and we are able to use Osborn Park High School, then we will proceed with the Prince William County Republican Biennial Convention.

It's important to note that the deadline for filing for the Prince William County Republican Biennial Convention (and by extension all other conventions) remains Saturday, March 14, 2020 at 5:00 PM.

We will be governed by the information from the Virginia Department of Health and the Centers for Disease Control. In particular we ask:

- 1. If you are sick, do not attend,
- 2. Use hand sanitizer and wash your hands often,
- 3. Use appropriate social distancing (don't be offended if someone doesn't want to shake hands), and
- 4. If you are in a vulnerable or high risk category you should consider not coming.

We want to do the important work of the Republican Party without undue risk to anyone.

Please watch your email – this is the fastest way for us to get information to you.

Thank you for your support of the Prince William County Republican Committee.

Kindest Regards, Bill Card, Chairman

You can direct questions to us about the Lincoln-Reagan dinner or the Convention by replying to this email or call us at: 703-680-7388.

If you want to drop off forms at the Hut (4431 Prince William Parkway, Woodbridge) we'll be open Friday 1:00 PM to 6:00 PM and 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM on Saturday March 14th. We also have installed a brand new mail-slot in the door if you stop by and we aren't home.

2020 PWCRC Convention Delegate Pre-filing Form ver 4.pdf

2020 Lincoln-Reagan Dinner Order Form ver 2.pdf

2020-Ad Prices_Final_ver2.pdf